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Fall 2016 

Desert Footprints 

A Note from Pastor Kristin 
I am pleased and proud to announce to the church that Desert Foothills United 
Methodist has a new mission statement: Desert Foothills United Methodist 
Church exists to build a better life, community, and world through 
encounters with God. 

The Administrative Council of the church has worked for over a year to research, 
conference and pray about this new statement. In the August meeting, they 
agreed that it was time to share our new mission. 

The first part of the mission is designed to be personal, cooperative and all encompassing. It 
reminds us of the Kingdom of God that is born within us, that is in our world, and is yet to come. 

The second part of the mission statement is about our call to life in Christ. Before we even knew 
Christ, we were not alone! The Holy Spirit extends grace to us all so that we can discover a 
meaningful relationship with God and God’s people. And once we join the family of God we start to 
learn that being a Christian draws us to become disciples who are becoming passionate lovers of 
God, growing in vibrant relationship to people, and serving in the kingdom of God. You will see the 
values in our church with the words, “Love, Grow, Serve.” 

This statement is intended for all of our church from the youngest child to the oldest saint, from the 
classes and groups to the choirs and band, from the office staff to the people who walk through the 
door for the first time. I am excited for where this mission will lead us as we are led by the Holy 
Spirit to make disciples for God by incarnating Christ in our own lives. 

 - Pastor Kristin Longenecker 

October Sermon Series: “A Musical Life” 

Whether you sing in the shower, can’t carry tune in a bucket, or sing like a meadow lark, this series 
is going to be a delight! An unknown author once said, “Music speaks what cannot be expressed, 
soothes the mind and gives it a rest, heals the heart and makes it whole, flows from heaven to the 
soul.” Each sermon will be inspired by selections from Broadway and popular music that will be 
performed during the services. Join us as we celebrate the amazing creativity and gifts of the 
people of Desert Foothills! 

  October 2: World Communion Sunday 

  October 15: Spaghetti Dinner with "A Night on Broadway!" 

  October 16: Stephen Ministry Sunday 

Worship 
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Choir Returning! 
The Desert Foothills UMC choir is thrilled to return to the Traditional 
Service starting September 11th! We have some exciting worship music 
coming up, and would love for YOU to be a part of it. Anyone is 
welcome to join our choir family, all you have to do is show up and sing! 
Rehearsals are 9:15-10:15am Sunday mornings, before the traditional 
service. We may be changing rehearsals to a week night so 
Contemporary Service goers can sing as well. 

Keep on the lookout for musical announcements in the bulletins coming 
up. And as always, please feel free to reach out to me with any 
questions at lew5198@gmail.com. 

"Sing unto the LORD a new song, sing unto the LORD all the earth."  

 - Leia Wasbotten, Choir Director 

Worship (cont.) 

Holiday Service Times 
This is the year that Christmas Eve is on a Saturday. which means 
Christmas Day is on Sunday morning! So to make it fun for everyone 
and keeping with the great spirit of this holiday season, we are 
changing our schedule a bit. We think you will enjoy it! 

Saturday, December 24th 
5pm Children and Family Service: Children in costume, glow sticks for kids, and an interactive 
Christmas Story...all shared with joy and meaning! 

7pm Traditional Candles and Carols Service: Sing the special Christmas songs along with the 
choir and piano. Then share in communion and lift our candles high as we sing "Silent Night!" 

Sunday, December 25th 
10AM Christmas Morning Service 

Wear your pajamas and join along singing carols, drinking hot chocolate, and reading a Christmas 
book for our sermon! Bring your favorite Christmas morning dish to share! Led by our Contemporary 
Worship Band. 

 - Pastor Kristin Longenecker 

November Sermon Series: “Desert Foothills: Building a Better World!”  Stewardship 
Sundays 
  November 6: All Saints Sunday 

  November 10: All Church Conference 7-8PM, Sanctuary 

  November 27: First Sunday of Advent 
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Christian Education 

Sunday School Kick-Off 

Sunday School Classes Starting 
9/11/2016 

Where do I go? 

Children through 5th grade are invited to 
attend Sunday School after dismissal from 
Children’s Time during Worship. Please see 
Debbie O’Brien or John Doller to fill out a 
Child Information Card. Please note that 
preschool age children are welcome in both 
the nursery and Kindergarten Sunday 
school. 

9 AM Service: 
Birth-3 years – Nursery, Room 5; Laura 
Phillips 

Grades PreK-5 - Room 2; Teacher: Debbie 
O’Brien, Kelly Allen 

Adults – Rooms 8 & 9; Led by Eric 
Peterson/John Hall 

10:30 AM Service: 
Birth-3 years – Nursery Room 5; Laura 
Phillips 

Grades PreK-2 – Room 4; Teachers: Rachel 
Harris,Michelle Wachter 

Grades 3-5 – Room 7; Teacher: John Doller 

Junior High – Room 13; Teachers: Jill 
Kyroudis,  Susanne Rudolph, Stephanie Giel 

Senior High – Room 14; Teacher: Paul 
Meade 

 - John Doller, Christian Ed Chair  

 

Turning Pages 

Do you like to read? Would you 
enjoy discussing your book with 
others in a casual group setting? 
Then this is the place for you! 
Turning Pages is a new evening 
Christian fiction book club that 
begins Monday, October 24th at 

7pm.  All are welcome to join this group. The first 
book will be "The Daughter's Walk" by Jane 
Kirkpatrick. Set in the late 1890's, it invites 
readers to consider their own journeys and family 
separations to help determine what exile and 
forgiveness are truly about. It is available on 
Amazon for both new and used prices. You can 
also check your favorite book store. 

Turning Pages will meet monthly, in the evening 
of the 4th Monday of every month. There will be 
a sign-up sheet in the Narthex. For more 
information contact Maureen Kartchner at 
mokart@cox.net. Please join us!   

 - Maureen Kartchner 

Women’s Saturday 

Study Group 
Every second  Saturday of the month the women 
of DFUMC are invited to the home of 
Marianne  Hutchinson (11207 S. Talavi Lane, 
(480)496-4313 at 8:30am to spend two hours 
sharing the breakfast goodies that each woman 
brings, and discussing the book "Faith Is Not A 
Feeling" by Ney Bailey. Our first meeting of the 
year is September 10th and all are welcome 
(whether or not you have read the first chapter)."  

 - Marianne Hutchinson 
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Christian Ed (cont.) 

Wednesday Night Bible Study 
(WNBS) 
Wednesday Night Bible Study meets from 
6:30-8pm in the conference room. Starting 
September 7 all are invited to a six-week 
study on Joshua, Judges, Ruth and Esther 
with a focus on women in the Old 
Testament. For more information, please 
contact John Hall at 980-428-4728 or 
jhall28262@yahoo.com or Larry Anderson 
at larry-a@cox.net. 

 - John Hall 

ChuckKnowsChurch.com 
If you have not discovered  
ChuckKnowsChurch.com, you may find it or his 
Facebook page to be quite entertaining. His short 
video “Chuck Knows Church: The Committee” is a 
light-hearted, yet informative reminder that 
hospitality is not something a committee does. 
It’s a lifestyle. Chuck says, “The Hilton should 
have nothing on the church when it comes to 
hospitality!”   

He goes on to say that we are all caretakers of 
our church.  Sound familiar?   

“I am the church! You are the church! 
We are the church together!”* 

Just as the lyrics suggest, it takes ALL members 
and attenders together to be the Church. We all 
have a role in making guests feel welcome and in 
demonstrating Christ’s hospitality to all. “All who 
follow Jesus, all around the world! Yes, we’re the 
church together!”* 

(Credits to Richard K. Avery and Donald S. Marsh, 
“We Are the Church”, Hope Publishing Co. 1972) 

 - Sallie King, Hospitality Chair 

Hospitality 

 

Photo Directory App 
Did you know that our online photo 
directory available through our 
website can also be accessed on 
your IPhone, IPad, Droid or Kindle 
Fire? Just go to your App store and download 
the free Instant Church Directory App and follow 
the directions. Always have the church directory 
at your fingertips!  

The online photo directory can also still be 
accessed through our website 
www.desertfoothills.org. The password is 
DFUMCdirectory. 

 -  Stephanie Giel, Office Staff 

Adult Sunday School 
The Adult Sunday School class is currently 
studying the Gospel of Matthew. The class 
will be led by John Hall. It meets Sunday 
mornings at 9:00 am at the church in the 
adult classrooms across from the church 
office. Everyone is invited to attend. For 
more information contact John Hall at 980-
428-4728 or at jhall28262@yahoo.com. 
Please join us! 

 - John Hall 

XYZ’s 

The XYZ's is a group of Gen X and Gen Y 
folks (and kidZ) from Desert Foothills UMC 
who get together for lunch one Sunday a 
month. We are family friendly, but all folks 
in this age group are welcome (single, 
partnered, with or without kids).  Contact 
Adrienne Ashford Thorp at 
adrienne_ashford@hotmail.com or            
520-840-9056 for information on upcoming 
gatherings.  

 - Adrienne Ashford Thorp 
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Volleyball 

Spaghetti Dinner 

Saturday, October 15! 

Watch for more information 
with times, cost, volunteer 
opportunities, silent auction 
donation opportunities 
from your Social Committee coming soon! 

A Taste of Stephen Ministry 
Have you ever wondered what Stephen Ministry 
is all about? Have you thought you would like to 
be a Stephen Minister? Sunday, October 16 we 
celebrate Stephen Ministry during both worship 
services. Following the second service you will 
have an opportunity to learn more about Stephen 
Ministry and how to become a Stephen Minister 
at an informational lunch, A Taste of Stephen 
Ministry.  

Stephen Leader Dave Gould says being a Stephen 
Minister, “Is both wonderful and amazing all at 
the same time. The wonderfulness comes from 
being able to use the individual gifts God has 
given to each of us for the highest and best 
privilege of helping others in His name. The 
amazing part is seeing the help we are able to 
bring others through the grace of God. He truly is 
the cure giver, while we are merely the 
caregivers.”  

He states a benefit of being a Stephen Minister is 
“Our closeness to one another through shared 
goals of serving God; and the inner satisfaction 
that comes helping others through Christ. Do you 
feel God's desire for you to help others? Won't 
you join us in this mission…to share God's love 
and grace with others in His name?” 

Training of new Stephen Ministers is scheduled to 
begin in January, 2017. For more information talk 
with Rev. Kristen or any DFUMC Stephen 
Minister: Larry Anderson, Deb Browning, Paul 
Browning, Karen Colbourn, Deb Dusseau, Dave 
Gould, John Hall, Bev Jones, Maureen Kartchner, 
Sallie King and Betty Knoche.   
stephenministry@desertfoothills.org. 

 - Deb Browning, Stephen Leader 

Stephen Ministry Social Committee 

Congratulations to all the 
DFUMC volleyball players 
and teams for a great 
summer season. We had 
teams finish at or near the 
top of all leagues. Way to 
go! 

Junior High Youth Volleyball Team -- 1st 
place 
Senior high Youth Volleyball Team -- 2nd 
place 
Adult Volleyball - Team Green and Team 
Red -- 2nd place and 3rd place, 
respectively. 

We look forward to future seasons. 
As always - if you have any interest in 
playing or learning volleyball, please 
contact Dwight Daniels. 480-962-4588 or 
dwight.d@cox.net  

 - Dwight Daniels, Head Coach :-) 

Usher Training  
 

There will be a training class for current 
ushers on Sunday, October 2, 2016 at 
9:45am between services at the church. 
Please contact our Head Usher, Jeremy 
Mardis, with any questions at 602-315-
6536.   

 - Jeremy Mardis, Head Usher 
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Reflections on 2016 Annual Desert Southwest Conference - Infuse 

I had the privilege along with Suzanne Rudolph to attend the 2016 Annual Conference 
representing Desert Foothills UMC. The theme of the gathering was INFUSE continuing on from 
Inspire and Ignite in previous years. The scripture theme was John 15:5 "I am the vine and you 
are the branches." 

Gatherings are always a mixed blessing for me -- I am enough of an introvert that the number of 
people can become overwhelming. But, there are so many opportunities to grow through the 
messages from the Bishop and others during the 4 days of meetings.  

On day 1 Bishop Bob started infusing oil with peppers in jars. This was an object lesson in how 
time adds to the infusion. The jars were given to the District Superintendents at the end of the 
meeting as a reminder to infuse their clergy and laity throughout the coming year. A second lesson 
about infusion used an illustration with teabags; Passion, Awake and Calm were the characteristics 
in our own lives on which the discussion focused.  

Holy Huddles provided an opportunity for us to discuss around our tables with others the ideas 
being presented. It gave an opportunity for us to learn from those in other parts of the conference, 
serving different communities and facing similar yet different challenges. We learned about ways 
pastors and faith families were making a difference in their communities. 

As you probably know, there are continuing tensions in the United Methodist Church around 
questions of loving and ministering to ALL. I would invite you to read the resources provided on 
the conference website with the body of the resolution passed. 

http://www.desertsouthwestconference.org/resolution-for-full-inclusivity. I do not expect that our 
congregation would not have the same concerns expressed in the debate that day. The 
controversy has grown with the election of Bishop Karen Olivetto by the Western Jurisdiction. May 
God grace us with kindness in speaking with one another in this area of controversy. 

This is a challenging time for all of us as we listen for the Spirit to infuse our work in the world. 
Many of us will have concerns. I am confident that God's Spirit will be available as we learn to 
open our hearts to one another and to the Creator who gives us life. My personal prayer is that I 
might increase in my ability to love and dwell in holy living with my Lord and Savior.  

 - Karen Colbourn, Lay Member to Annual Conference 

Desert Southwest Annual Conference 

DFUMC 2016 Church Conference  
 

 

Mark Your Calendars for DFUMC’s 2016 Church Conference 

This year’s annual Church Conference for Desert Foothills UMC will be Thursday, November 10 at 
7pm here at DFUMC in the sanctuary! All are welcome and encouraged to attend!  



7 

Thank You to Jill Sears! 
On Sunday, August 21, DFUMC youth said farewell to Jill Sears as their beloved youth leader. Jill is 
working at a new job leading up the Y-OPAs just down the street at the Ahwatukee YMCA. She still 
plans on actively participating in church life through her leadership role on the Witness Committee 
and as an active parent of 2 youth! 

Jill’s passion with [DFY] has included 4 core goals of incorporating Worship, Education, Service and 
Fun into the youth group experience. These have been accomplished through the youth actively 
participating in leadership roles on 5th Sundays, leading worship during Easter Sunrise Service, 
participating in Sunday school, 30 Hour Famine, Amazing Race, youth retreats, Confirmation, rock 
wall climbing outings, pool parties, youth volleyball and so very much more! Our youth group is a 
vital part of DFUMC, and the energy and love Jill poured into our youth is much appreciated by all of 
DFUMC! 

THANK YOU, Jill! 

 

[DFY] this Fall! 
Desert Foothills Youth have some fun things planned for this Fall! While our Staff Parish Relations 
Committee actively seeks a new youth leader, Pastor Kristin and youth parents are planning Youth 
Nites on Sunday evenings, special outings and Love Feasts! Parents and youth are encouraged to 
pay attention to the youth calendar on the Youth page of our website www.desertfoothills.org and 
to the announcements for current happenings! 
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Witness  
Water Bottle Collection a Success! 

 
A big THANK YOU to all who contributed cases of water for this 
summer's collection for the homeless! Donations benefited the 
Justa Center, who helps senior citizen homeless. The Justa 
Center hands out at least 4 cases of water per day. 

Our water bottle collection has ended for this year. Your participation in this 
important ministry was very much appreciated. 

 - Susan Osman, Witness Co-Chair 

 

4th Annual Thanksgiving Dinner for Foster Youth in Group Care 

This November 21st at 6pm will be DFUMC's Fourth Annual Thanksgiving Dinner for Foster Youth in 
Group Care.  It is a fun night with great food for children in Foster Care, during what can be a very 
sad week for these youth who are missing their families. This is a safe, non-advertised event, 
staffed by DFUMC volunteers and our sister church Mesa First UMC, other denominations, and 
groups like Kiwanis, and served by the Mesa Police Department. Last year the Mesa Assistant Police 
Chief spoke to the group of over 200 children about her own experiences as a child in foster 
care. As usual, the highlight will be Big Red and alumni players from Arizona Cardinals! This year we 
expect to serve 300 children. Please watch for details regarding how you can help and sign up in the 
narthex to volunteer, donate funds for turkeys, or make pies in October.  

 - Carolyn Blaney Arndt, Witness Committee 
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Witness (cont.) 

Amazon Smile 
Thank you to all who participate 
in the Amazon Smile Program! 
Missions received $40.11 from 
purchases made by participants 
between April 1 and June 30, 
2016. Anyone can participate! 
Register online at www.smile.amazon.com and 
choose Desert Foothills United Methodist 
Church as your charity of choice so that 0.5% 
of every purchase will be given to DFUMC 
Missions. Just remember to make your 
purchases through www.smile.amazon.com! If 
you have any questions or need help 
registering with DFUMC as the beneficiary, 
please contact Dwight Daniels - talk to him at 
church, by phone (480-962-4588) or by email 
at dwight.d@cox.net.  

Fry’s Cards 
 August 1st was the start date 
of the re-enrollment for 2016-
2017 for the Fry’s Community 
Rewards Program! Remember 
to Link your Fry's Rewards to 
Desert Foothills United Methodist Church so that 
a percentage of your purchases can go to 
DFUMC Missions (at no cost to you)! We need to 
re-enroll each year! If you have any questions or 
will be enrolling for the first time, please contact 
Shirley Coomer at scoomer@kw.com. You can 
also find detailed instructions on our website. 
http://www.desertfoothills.org/upcoming-
events/announcements/frys-cards.html.  

Desert Foothills Supports Family 
Promise 

We were delighted to host 
three families for the week 

of July 3-10. The families experiencing 
homelessness found friendship, comfort, 
safety, and acceptance at Desert Foothills. 
Through the work of many volunteers, we 
provided them with nourishing meals and 
snacks, clean bedding and rooms to 
sleep, and a willingness to lend an ear and 
heart when needed. As always, the 
volunteers are ones who feel the blessing 
of being able to serve in this ministry. 

It takes many hands to prepare for the 
week of Family Promise along with many 
volunteers to take care of the families 
during and after their stay. It was 
wonderful to have a few new volunteers, 
and we hope you will be able to participate 
in the future. The Witness Committee is 
thankful for all your time and energy for 
this incredible ministry that we choose to 
be involved in twice a year. 

Our Family Promise hosting is finished for 
the remainder of 2016. However, we 
expect to have a hosting week in the 
beginning months of 2017. We will be 
letting you know of our 2017 hosting weeks 
soon.   

 - Jill Kyroudis, Witness Committee 

Missions 
Book Collection fo r Wesley Center 

Missions is collecting new or gently 
used books up to Kindergarten age 
for Wesley Center through 
September. There is a basket to 
collect these donations in the 
narthex.  

 -  Shirley Coomer, Missions Chair 
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Missions (cont.) 
Latest News From Fuente de Vida 

Below you will find a letter shared from Peggy Thornhill containing the latest news from Fuente de 
Vida, our sister church in Agua Prieta, Mexico. 
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DFUMC Finance Committee: Stewardship Campaign Update 
Dear Friends and Members of DFUMC, 

We wanted to take this opportunity to THANK YOU for all your support and prayerful consideration 
during the latest DFUMC Stewardship campaigns.  

The Finance Committee made the decision to delay the Fall 2015 Stewardship campaign. We plan to 
hold our 2016 Stewardship Campaign in the Church’s traditional time frame of October-November 
2016. This more traditional timing greatly helps the Finance Committee in planning of the Church’s 
budget. Your continuous financial support to the Church is greatly appreciated! 

Below is an update on the 2016 DFUMC Budget and finances Actuals through June 
2016: 

 

We do have funds on hand to cover the current shortfall, however, we encourage you to help us 
balance our budget by keeping current with your pledges and adding a little extra through the next 
few months. May we join our gifts together and recommit ourselves to the work God calls us to do 
for the sake of Christ in our world! 

Your DFUMC Finance Committee 2016: Sandy Brinkley, Paul Browning, Kevin Chadwick, Karen 
Colbourn, Kevin Dietriech (Chair), John Doller, Pastor Kristin Longenecker, Susan Osman. 

P.S. Please don’t hesitate to contact the Finance Committee with any questions you may have.  

 - Kevin Dietriech, Finance Committee Chair 
 

DFUMC DFUMC Finance Actuals % of Planned Budget

Budgeted Income Budget 2016 1 Jan through 30 June 2016 (goal = 50%)

Pledge income $219,800.00 $95,030 43.2%

Unpledged income $81,000.00 $41,199 50.9%

Loose plate $3,750.00 $2,984 79.6%

Easter $2,250.00 $1,500 66.7%

Christmas $3,650.00 $0 0.0%

Rental Income $21,000.00 $11,663 55.5%

Total  Income $331,450.00 $152,376 46.0%

Budgeted Expense

Education $2,275.00 $514 22.6%

Worship $1,250.00 $1,651 132.1%

SPRC $168,223.00 $80,799 48.0%

Administration $12,925.00 $6,579 50.9%

Trustees $114,500.00 $62,387 54.5%

Conf Apportionments $24,000.00 $11,750 49.0%

Total  Expenses $323,173.00 $163,680 50.6%

2016 YTD Overage/Shortfall ($11,304)

Finance 
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Your DFUMC Volunteer Leaders and Staff 
Pastor: Rev. Dr. Kristin Longenecker 

Choir Director: Leia Wasbotten 

Finance Director: Susan Osman 

Office Staff: Sallie King & Stephanie Giel 

Praise Band Director: Charles Wolff 

Youth Leader: To be Filled 

Ad Council Chairperson: John Doller 

Christian Education Chairperson: John Doller 

Finance Chairperson: Kevin Dietriech 

Hospitality Chairperson: Sallie King 

Lay Leader: Paul Browning 

Lay Members to Annual Conference: Karen Colbourn & Susanne Rudolph 

Social Committee Chairperson: Dennis Wilson 

Stephen Ministry Leaders: Deb Browning, Dave Gould,  Maureen Kartchner & Bette Knoche 

Trustees President: Kevin Chadwick 

Witness Committee Chairpersons: Susan Osman & Jill Sears 

Desert Footprints Editors: Maureen Kartchner & Stephanie Giel 
 
 

2156 E. Liberty Lane 
Phoenix, AZ 85048 

(480)460-1025 
www.desertfoothills.org 

DFUMC 


